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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Kirkhill/
Twitter - @kwlkirkhill 
June 2017
Dear Parent / Carer,

We are now entering the final four weeks of the session and there are still many upcoming events. We are also in the process of preparing all of our children for their transitions to new schools and classes. Our ‘Diary Dates’ section outlines the many exciting activities planned in addition to the engaging learning experiences planned by our teaching and support staff.

I will issue a final newsletter of the session towards the end of the month which will confirm our staffing and classes for next session as due to a number of factors this may not be decided until very late in the term.

As always, if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight positives about any aspect of school life, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Lesley Henderson (Head Teacher)
Information

Church Service

Due to the number of events happening in school this term there will be no summer church service on Friday 29th June 2017.  This is a change to information in the annual calendar sent home at the start of the school session.

Internet Safety / Social Media

As we continue to educate our children about safe use of the internet and social media, I have noted below an excellent website that informs parents about social media and its many different formats. I believe that it is really important to work with your child on how they are using their devices as we continue to address issues in school around how they are being used out with school. I would really appreciate your support in looking through the website and using this as a basis to discuss social media with your child.

http://www.net-aware.org.uk
Further information on various aspects of internet safety can be found on our school blog, The Kirkhill Chatter. 
Vision, Values and Aims

Many thanks to everyone who responded to our Mission Statement (school motto) questionnaire so far.  We have extended the date for voting to Friday 9th June so if you haven’t had a chance to vote via the blog then to be in with a chance of winning a £10 Asda voucher get your vote in before then.  Our Vision, Values and Aims are almost complete and once finalised we will share this with our whole school community so that we can all promote these.

Sainsbury’s Vouchers

Thank you to everyone who has handed in Sainsbury’s Active Kids vouchers.  The vouchers are now no longer being given out in store. Could we ask if you have any that you send them in for the box by Friday 9th June so that we can get them counted and an order sent away.   Many thanks.
Kirkhill’s Got Talent

As part of the Broxburn Civic Week celebrations we will be having our very own, ‘Kirkhill’s Got Talent’ show on Tuesday 20th June 2017.  The House Team are organising the event and will be acting as our panel of judges.  A flyer has been sent home with all of the details for auditioning and we’re looking forward to seeing who will be our winner on the 20th.

Lateness

We are very aware that mornings can be extremely busy for our families and that from time to time children may arrive a little late for school.  We would be very grateful for your continued support in ensuring that your children arrive at school for the start of the school day as this is an important time when the class teacher prepares the children for their day.  
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New Arrival

We are delighted to announce that Miss Harvey has had her baby a little earlier than expected.  A new baby girl called Polly and all are well.  Congratulations to Miss Harvey and her partner.
Celebrating Achievements and Success in KPS
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Celebrating Success
It was fantastic to see such a wonderful turn out of parents, carers, grandparents and friends of the school at our recent Celebrating Success assemblies. I’m sure everyone in attendance was thoroughly entertained by our fantastic pupils.
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More success!

I am delighted to share more success for some of our pupils in Kirkhill.

Our Primary 7 children all enjoyed their week at Kingswood Camp and did a great job of representing the school in a very positive manner.  Those who stayed at school had a great time working with the other cluster schools on active sports, a canal walk and STEM activities and also did the school very proud.

Our Primary 3 children took part in the Dechmont Infant School Potted Sports and all showed great team work and participation.  Mr Harvey commented on what a 
wonderful group of children they all were.

Our Primary 4 children were a credit to the school and their families when they enjoyed an overnight stay at Low Port Centre in Linlithgow, and took part in kayaking and orienteering activities.

We are once again delighted that the Broxburn Gala Queen for August is a Kirkhill pupil.  Congratulations to Caitlin Wilson on being crowned the Gala Queen for 2017.

Congratulations to Caitlin Spence (P6) who has won one of the top 5 awards in the West Lothian Young Writer Competition.  Her story written from the view point of an evacuee during WW2 was fantastic.  A huge well done to Caitlin who will receive her prize at an award ceremony in Howden Park Centre on 22nd June 2017.

Congratulations and well done to all of our children. We are very proud of you!
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Destination Judo

Marvellous Merv from Destination Judo treated all of the children in P1-7 to a judo session where they were able to learn some of the moves related to the sport.  Everyone had a great time working with each other to learn new skills.

Broxburn/Uphall Heritage Trail
We have been invited by the Town Centre Management Committee to participate in developing a piece of design work to be displayed in the Broxburn/Uphall community.  Marion (designer) worked with a small group of our children on Wednesday 24th May 2017 to design our input and we are very excited about it being on display in our community in the very near future.  
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Career Long Professional Learning

Our staff team have continued to be busy working on their professional learning and development this session so that they ensure that they have the skills to deliver a curriculum to all of our children which will prepare them for life, learning and work.  Professional learning has included:

· Miss Thomson attended Education Scotland’s Financial Education training event
· All staff completed a piece of practitioner enquiry on an aspect of assessment and shared their findings at a whole cluster event during our May INSET day

· Mrs Alston and Mrs Featherstone completed their Elementary Food Hygiene Training

· Mrs Weir completed Numeracy Moderation training with other Primary 7 colleagues from across West Lothian

· Miss Henderson completed Into Headship Professional Verifier training with the University of Stirling, attended the Education Scotland Attainment Challenge Conference as well as the AHDS Annual Conference ‘Leading on Shifting Sands’ and the SCEL Conference on collaboration
· Mrs Shankland has worked with colleagues from across Scotland as the West Lothian First Level Numeracy QAMSO (Quality Assurance and Moderation Support Officer)

· All nursery staff completed Building the Ambition training with colleagues from across West Lothian

· A number of staff attended Number Talks and Numicon training with members of the West Lothian Numeracy Development Team

· Miss Harvey completed play training and attended the National Nurture Group Network Conference
· All staff participated in training in using effective questioning, developing growth mindsets, visible learning, differentiation and in developing and using learning intentions and success criteria.

· All teaching staff completed training in Dyslexia Friendly Classrooms and Spelling strategies

· All teaching staff entered into a programme of professional reading on aspects of assessment is for learning and the expressive arts

· Miss Henderson attended Education Scotland’s Attainment Challenge Conference

· Mrs Weir and Miss Sutherland participated in Second Level Numeracy Moderation training with colleagues from across West Lothian
· Mr Robertson and Mrs Featherstone attended Primary Engineering training

· Mrs Devlin attended and completed PEEP training

· Mrs Shankland, Mrs McDonnell and Miss Henderson attended the West Lothian Family Learning Conference

· Mrs McCann completed Child Protection Designated Member of Staff training and attended the SCEL Conference on collaboration
· A number of staff attended Attachment Disorder training at Pumpherston and Uphall Station Community Primary School
· All staff completed Emergency First Aid training during May INSET Day

· Mr Robertson engaged in Colourful Consonants and Vowel House, Introduction to Teaching French and Teaching Ukulele training programmes

· Mrs Robertson attended Better Movers, Better Thinkers training

· Mrs Smith completed a ten week programme in Supporting Children with Autism in the mainstream through practical strategies

· Mrs Frame attended Speech and Language Therapy training over a 6 week period

· Mrs Hawkins attended ‘Easy as 1, 2, 3: How to teach maths creatively (primary years)’

· Mrs Bowden completed training in Language Link, Colourful Consonants and Vowel House, Assessment of Dyslexia, Early Reading Acquisition and Development, Developing Reading Comprehension and an ASD Conference.

· Miss Clark has completed training in Developing Reading Comprehension

The above is a ‘snapshot’ of the professional learning which has taken place this session with a number of further learning opportunities planned for June.
Transition

Our Nursery children have been enjoying their visits to Primary 1 during the first few weeks of this term in preparation for starting Primary 1 in August.  The Primary 1 and Primary 2/1 children have been an excellent role model for the nursery children and have really been enjoying helping them with their learning.  We look forward to seeing the nursery children continuing to visit the school in preparation for next session.

The Primary 3 children from Dechmont have been enjoying their visits to the Kirkhill Primary 3 class and are getting a real taste of what life in Kirkhill is like with a fantastic STEM design challenge as the transition focus.  Our Primary 3 children attended the Dechmont Potted Sports and had a fantastic time.  We look forward to seeing them during this month as they prepare to start with us in Primary 4 in August.

Our Primary 7 children are preparing themselves for their transition visits to Broxburn Academy and other West Lothian secondary schools.  They had a very successful time at transition camp and are looking forward to meeting all of their new class mates during their visits.

PSC News

Pie Peas and Bingo

The Pie, Peas and Bingo evening was held at The Club on Thursday 25th May and was a great success.  It was great to see so many children and their families and friends coming along to join in with the fun.  We are delighted to announce that we raised £187.
Bags2School

Thank you to everyone who handed in a Bag2School.  We raised £74 from this which will go towards our fundraising total for the school session.

Nursery Movie Session

We will be holding a Nursery Movie Session on Thursday 15th June for both AM and PM children.  A separate flyer with information will be sent home in the near future.

Family Movie Afternoon

The Family Movie Afternoon will take place on Friday 16th June from 1pm-3pm.  A letter will be sent home with all details and should be returned to the school office so that housekeeping arrangements can be made.
Broxburn Gala Day - 26th August - Kirkhill Primary and Nursery Float

As you know we are entering a float into the Broxburn Gala, with the theme of Board Games.  We would like as many pupils as possible to dress up and join us on the float.  Dress code is school uniform or as one of the characters, objects from Monopoly as our float will be dressed as the Kirkhill Monopoly board.  Any adults who also want to dress up and walk beside us would be most welcome, too.  In order to book the correct size of lorry we require, we would like an idea of numbers of pupils who would like to go on the float, so would ask that the flyer that was recently sent home, is returned to school, by 7th June, please.   

We are also seeking adult volunteers to help us dress the float on the evening of Friday 25th August and again, would appreciate, any flyers sent back to school with your contact details, should be willing to help us on the evening before the gala.

Many thanks and we hope to have a big turnout to support our gala entry this year.
Diary Dates

June



1st 



Nursery/Primary 1 Excursion to Silver Sands






P7 to Broxburn Academy Transition Day






P3 Dechmont Transition Visit
2nd 
Class Talent Show Audition to be completed 




9.15am
 
Assembly – ECO


5th 



Nursery Sports Day (Option 1)


6th

AM

P4-7 Talent Show Auditions





PM

P1-4/3 Talent Show Auditions



7th 

AM & PM 
House Event


8th 



School Closure for P1-7 (Election Day) Nursery Open as normal



9th

AM

P7 to Broxburn Academy – Maths Transition Event





9.15am

Assembly – Nursery AM

12th 
Nursery Sports Day (Option 2 – if weather prevents this on 5th June)


14th 

2.30pm`
Assembly – Nursery PM



15th 



PSC Movie Event for Nursery 





6pm

PSC Meeting



16th 



Dress Down for Fun





1-3pm

PSC Movie Afternoon (P1-7)



19th -23rd 


Broxburn Civic Week



19th 

AM

P3 to Broxburn Cluster Highland Games – Broxburn Academy



20th 



End of Session reports home to parents/carers





PM

Kirkhill’s Got Talent – final



21st 

AM

Albyn Park Sports




AM

½ P7’s to Sky Academy (to be confirmed)



22nd 

AM

½ P7’s to Sky Academy (to be confirmed)







P5 to Stirling Castle



26th 

11am

Parent Helpers Strawberry Tea




PM 

Moving On – children meet new teachers





PM 

P7’s to Broxburn Academy Sports Event



27th 

1.30pm

P7 Leaver’s Service





7pm-9pm
P7 Leaver’s Party (Uphall Golf Club)


28th 



P7 to Blair Drummond Safari Park

10.15am
AM Nursery Pre-School children Move On Ceremony





 2.30pm
PM Nursery Pre-School children Move On Ceremony



29th 



Dress Down Day


30th 



Last Day of School Session





AM

Golden Club Final Event (children can dress down for the 

event)





12.25pm
School Closes for the summer break







Children return to school 22nd August 2017

